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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Members of the Board of Education 
 
From: Jack R. Smith, Superintendent of Schools 
 
Subject:   Special Education Concerns (06-25-18-02) 
 
 
Question 
 
Mrs. Smondrowski requested information regarding the special education concerns as referenced 
in Ms. Higgins’ testimony, especially the size of special education classes. Mrs. Smondrowski also 
requested that this information be shared with the community. 
 
Response 
 
The location of services for students with disabilities is reflected on the service page  
of each student’s Individualized Education Program. The data regularly are monitored.  
When special education services are provided to a student more than 80 percent of the time in the 
general education setting (Least Restrictive Environment [LRE]-A), students are included  
in the general education staffing allocation. Typically, LRE-A students do not participate  
in a self-contained program.  However, it should be noted that several LRE-A students are part of 
a self-contained program, which is the case for several students who attend Westbrook Elementary 
School.  Students in a self-contained program are included in the count for special education 
staffing that a school receives. 
 
Staff members at Westbrook Elementary School have expanded general education opportunities 
for students in the Social and Emotional Support Services (SESS) program. Staff in the offices  
of School Support and Improvement, the Chief Academic Officer, and the Chief Financial Officer 
will continue to work with the school to ensure that classrooms are within the class-size guidelines, 
balanced in terms of support when students in the SESS program are in general education classes, 
and that all students are receiving educational services in the least restrictive environment.  
We want to provide enriched learning experiences for all students, with manageable classroom 
sizes and in appropriate educational settings. This information is being shared with the Westbrook 
Elementary School community (Attachment). 
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If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Diane D. Morris, area associate superintendent, 
Office of School Support and Improvement, at 240-740-3100. 
 
JRS:KAS:MVN:DDM:eaw 
 
Attachment 
 
Copy to: 
   Dr. Navarro 
   Dr. Statham 
   Dr. Zuckerman 
   Mr. Civin 
   Dr. Johnson 
   Ms. Diamond 
   Mrs. Morris 
   Mr. Turner 
   Mr. Ikheloa 
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